

REVISION FOR THE FIRST TERM TEST

GRADE 6

I. VOCABULARY (From Unit 1 to Unit 6)

II. GRAMMAR POINTS:

- Present simple
- Adverbs of frequency
- Possessive case
- Prepositions of place (in, on, under, in front of, behind, next to, between)
- Present continuous
- comparative adjectives
- countable and uncountable nouns
- many/much/some/any/ a little/ a few
- modal verbs: must/mustn't/ should/shouldn't

PRACTICE

A. PHONETICS

Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.

1. A. high B. kite C. kitchen D. police
2. A. like B. river C. spring D. wish
3. A. special B. celebrate C. sun D. expensive
4. A. wish B. summer C. shoe D. shop
5. A. lessons B. shoes C. checks D. friends
6. A. subjects B. rulers C. pencils D. eyes
7. A. car B. wardrobe C. start D. mark
8. A. fun B. study C. lunch D. judo

B. GRAMMAR & VOCABULARY

* Choose the best answer A, B, C or D to complete the sentence.

1. Children often receive _____ in red envelopes during Tet.
A. lucky money B. banh tet C. sweets D. wishes
2. I am busy now. I can't take you to the railway _____.
A. station B. stop C. gate D. corner
3. You must _____ their rules when you visit their place.
A. read B. follow C. get D. pass
4. Mount Everest is the highest _____ in the world.
A. river B. waterfall C. desert D. mountain
5. There is very little water and very few plants growing on this place.
A. waterfall B. mountain C. desert D. river
6. The street is very _____ with a lot of traffic. We can't move fast.
A. quiet B. crowded C. large D. exciting
7. Con Dao is a famous _____ in Ba Ria Vung Tau province.
A. beach B. cave C. island D. river
8. He likes to _____ his house with flowers and plants.
A. hang B. make C. decorate D. do
9. There are many famous paintings in this _____.
A. temple B. square C. cathedral D. art gallery
10. I live in the centre of the city. There's a big supermarket, shops, restaurants near my house. It's very _____.
A. modern B. polluted C. expensive D. convenient
11. The weather in Ho Chi Minh City is _____ that in Da Lat City.
A. hotter than B. hotter C. hot than D. more hot

12. Everyone _____ wear a face mask in public areas during the Covid-19 pandemic.
A. shouldn't B. should C. mustn't D. must
13. There aren't _____ new clothes in the wardrobe.
A. some B. any C. a D. an
14. An ocean is commonly much _____ a lake.
A. larger B. the larger C. larger than D. more than large
15. You mustn't _____ lots of noise in the museum.
A. making B. makes C. make
16. It is a difficult lesson, so only _____ students can understand it. D. to make
A. a few B. a little C. much
17. Which cave is _____, Phong Nha or Son Doong? D. many
A. more greater B. greater than C. great more
18. An average person should _____ two litres of water daily. D. greater
A. to drink B. drink C. drinks
19. I think joining in geography club is _____ going out at noon.
A. more exciting than B. the more exciting
C. more exciting D. exciting more
20. You _____ go when the traffic light is red. D. drinking
A. shouldn't B. mustn't C. should
21. Do you have _____ erasers? D. must
A. some B. any C. a little
22. The USA has _____ natural wonders. D. much
A. much B. a little C. any D. many
23. - Are there _____ interesting activities here during Tet?
- Yes, there are _____ traditional games like human chess, running and cooking.
A. many/ much B. some/any C. any/some D. a little/ many 24.
- How _____ rice do you eat everyday?
A. much B. many C. any D. some
25. In Viet Nam, we _____ Tet in January or February.
A. make B. clean C. visit D. celebrate
26. My mom _____ special food during Tet.
A. usually cook B. cooks usually C. usually cooks D. usually cooking
27. At Tet, we _____ our houses with peach flowers.
A. decorate B. are decorating C. decorates D. decorating
28. Nam lives _____ the suburbs _____ Da Nang city.
A. in/ in B. in/ of C. on/in D. on/ of
29. The most beautiful posters are _____ the wall _____ the guest room.
A. in/on B. on/in C. on/on D. in/in
30. Choose the best description for the diagram of direction
A. Take the second turning on the right.
B. Cross the road and then turn left.
C. Go straight. It's on your right.
D. Take the second turning on the left.
31. Ho Chi Minh City is _____ than Hanoi.
A. more bigger B. very big C. bigger D. big
32. Living in the countryside is _____ than living in a city.
A. peaceful B. peacefuller C. more peaceful than D. more peaceful
33. Marie is _____ new friend. They go to the same school.
A. Nick B. Nicks C. Nick's D. Nicks'
34. Keep silent! My baby _____ upstairs.



35. What _____ you often do _____ Tet?
 A. is sleeping B. sleeping C. sleep D. sleeps
 A. do/in B. do/at C. are/at D. does/in
36. *Ganh Da Dia* is a _____ wonder in Viet Nam
 A. scenery B. landscape C. nature D. natural
37. What does your sister look like?
 A. She's very kind. C. She's short with curly black hair.
 B. She's good at cooking D. She likes playing tennis.
38. It's so sunny today. I need to put on some _____.
 A. ice cream B. sunscreen C. plaster D. toothpaste
39. - Let's go for a picnic this Sunday.
 - _____. What time can we meet?
 A. That's fine. B. Thank you.
 C. No, I can't D. You're welcome.
40. - Da Nang city is _____ than Hue city.
 A. modern B. modern more C. modern D. more modern
41. Would you mind helping me hang this dress in the _____?
 A. sofa B. sink C. wardrobe D. vase
42. Remember to put a pair _____ scissors in your bag in case we need to cut something.
 A. of B. in C. on D. at
43. You should _____ hard to get good marks.
 A. study B. studying C. to study D. studies
44. An: How many hours a day do you watch TV? – Bon: _____.
 A. a few B. About two or three hours C. by car D. early morning
45. Hurry up! We only have _____ time to go to the airport.
 A. a few B. a little C. some D. much

Choose the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following sentences.

46. This box is bigger than that one.
 A B C D
47. You should drop litter on the street like that.
 A B C D
48. Is playing games more funny than going for a picnic?
 A B C D
49. There is usually a lot of visitors in Da Lat during Tet.
 A B C D
50. A good neighbour is good than a brother in the next village.
 A B C D
51. How much litres of water do you think this huge bottle contains?
 A B C D
52. There are only a little items in the backpack.
 A B C D

C. READING

I - Read the passage and decide which answer A, B, C or D best fits each space.

Hi. My name is Bob and I (1) _____ in Chicago with my family. We live in a large house. The house (2) _____ a living room, a kitchen, four bedrooms, three bathrooms, and a big back-yard. There (3) _____ many beautiful flowers in the yard, especially in summer. My elder sister, Sue, is a student at the Law University. My younger brother Bill, is a student at a secondary school (4) _____ my house. My father works in an office 20 kilometers from our house. My mother is a nurse. She (5) _____ in a small hospital. She always gets up early to cook breakfast for us. I go to the same school with my brother. We live very happily and I am very lucky to have a wonderful family.

- | | | | |
|----------------|-----------|-----------|--------------|
| 1. A. live | B. living | C. lives | D. is living |
| 2. A. have | B. do | C. has | D. does |
| 3. A. are | B. is | C. aren't | D. isn't |
| 4. A. in front | B. near | C. next | D. right |
| 5. A. works | B. stays | C. does | D. studies |

II. Read the text and choose the correct answer (A, B or C) to each question. My best friend

I'm Julie and my best friend is Janet. We're 12 years old and we're in the same class. Both of us are tall and slim. I'm a bit quiet and shy, and Janet is kind and friendly. We like to spend our free time together. At break time, we sometimes play skipping or we just sit and chat. We live in the same building, so we always walk home together and talk about our homework.

Janet is very helpful to me. When I'm doing my homework and I don't understand a question, I often call her for help. At weekends, Janet usually wants to go skating in the park or go to the cinema, but I like staying at home and reading comic books. However, we often plan our day together.

- What does Janet look like?
 - She is tall and fat.
 - She is tall and slim.
 - She is short and slim.
 - She is slim and thin.
- What is Julie like?
 - She is very helpful and quiet.
 - She is very helpful and kind.
 - She is not only helpful but also friendly.
 - She is rather quiet and shy.
- What do Julie and Janet do at break time?
 - Sometimes they play skipping.
 - Sometimes they just sit and talk.
 - Sometimes they talk about our homework.
 - Both A and B.
- Why do Julie and Janet walk home together after school each day?
 - Because they live in the same building.
 - Because they are classmates.
 - Because they learn in the same school.
 - Because we often plan our day together.
- What does Julie do when she has a difficult question in her homework?
 - She tries her best to answer it.
 - She just talks to Janet about it.

III- Read the passage and choose the best answer A, B, C or D for each question.

London is the capital city of the United Kingdom. There are a lot of cars in the city. People go everywhere by car, so traffic in the city centre is heavier than that in the suburbs. It is harder to find a place to park a car than to do it in other areas. The public means of transport is cheaper than cars but the Londoners prefer their own cars. Moreover, there are more and more tourists and visitors coming to London for sightseeing or shopping. At weekends, the streets are noisier and busier than they are on weekdays. Now, traffic jams are worse than ever before. Although the living cost in the suburbs and the countryside is cheaper than that in the city centre, most young people prefer living in the city centre. London is richer than other cities in the United Kingdom, but it is more polluted because of the city industry, vehicles, and a lot of people.

- How is the traffic in London?
 - Traffic in the city centre is better than before.
 - Traffic in the suburbs is better than before.
 - Traffic in the city centre is heavier than that in the suburbs.
 - Traffic in the suburbs is heavier than that in the city centre.
- People in London prefer to go around _____.
 - by their own cars
 - by public means of transport
 - by both their own cars and public means of transport
 - by any vehicles
- How are the streets in London at weekends?
 - There is less traffic.
 - The streets are noisier.
 - Traffic jams are better.
 - The traffic is not heavier.

4. The living cost in the city centre is _____.
 A. cheaper than that in the suburbs and the countryside
 B. not expensive but people like to live in the suburbs and the countryside
 C. not cheap so more people want to leave there now
 D. more expensive than that in the suburbs and the countryside
5. According to the passage, what is NOT true about London?
 A. London's public means of transport is more expensive than cars.
 B. There are a lot of people in the city centre, especially at weekends.
 C. More and more people come to London for sightseeing.
 D. London is richer than other cities in the United Kingdom.

IV. Read the text and choose TRUE (T) or FALSE (F)

My neighbourhood

My name is Nick. My neighbourhood is not in the city. It's in the suburbs. It is very peaceful and quiet. It is a new neighbourhood, and there are a lot of big houses and some apartment buildings. There are a lot of big trees and there aren't many cars so the streets are very clean. There's a park in my neighbourhood, which has a small playground for children, I like to play baseball there with my friends after school.

There aren't any restaurants, bars or cinemas on my road. But, if you go to Main Street, you can find a lot of things to do.

I like my neighbourhood because it is very safe. There is no crime, and all of my neighbours take care of each other. I think I am lucky to live in my neighbourhood.

	T	F
1. Nick's neighbourhood is peaceful and quiet		
2. The streets are clean because there aren't many cars and the neighbourhood is green.		
3. Nick likes to play baseball with his friends after school.		
4. There are more things to do on Nick's road than on Main Street.		
5. Nick is happy about his neighbourhood.		

V- Read the text and circle the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

My family loves travelling and we have been to (1) _____ beautiful places in Viet Nam. In spring, we usually travel to the northwest of the country. In places (2) _____ as Moc Chau or Bac Ha, we can enjoy beautiful apricot and peach blossoms together with the cold fresh air.

(3) _____ summer, we go the south to visit amazing beaches in Nha Trang or Quy Nhon. We

(4) _____ water sports, go swimming, have seafood and visit special places. In autumn, my family (5) _____ camping in Ba Vi National Park. We collect cones and climb the mountain.

The more we travel, the more we love our country.

1. A. many B. much C. little D. few
2. A. that B. so C. such D. like
3. A. On B. At C. For D. In
4. A. have B. give C. play D. win
5. A. goes B. make C. do D. play

D. DO AS DIRECTED

1. always / up / every / morning. / I / early / get (*Put the words in correct order*)

2. badminton / are / Her children / in / playing / the park / at the moment. (*Put the words in correct order*)

-
3. Ha Long Bay is in Quang Ninh. (*Make a question for the underlined part.*)
-
4. Life in the city is noisier than life in the countryside. (*Complete the second sentence, using the comparative with "peaceful"*)
→ Life in the countryside _____
5. It is wrong of us to throw rubbish. (*Rewrite the sentence, using "mustn't"*)
→ We _____
6. My city has about 10 million people. Your city has about 8 million people. (*Complete the second sentence, using the comparative with "crowded"*)
→ My city is _____ 7.
- Don't forget to wear your uniform to school. It's the rule. (*Rewrite the sentence, using "must"*)
→ You _____
8. Going out alone at night is very dangerous (*Rewrite the sentence, using "shouldn't"*) →
You _____ 9.
- William is taller than his brother. (*Complete the second sentence, using the comparative with "short"*)
→ William's brother _____
10. There are two books on the table. (*Make a question for the underlined part.*)
-
11. Why don't you go to bed early? (*Rewrite the sentence, using "should"*)
→ You _____
12. The small house doesn't have a basement. (*Rewrite the sentence*)
→ There isn't _____

***TOPICS FOR WRITINGS (Approximately 50 words)**

1. Write a short paragraph to describe your neighbourhood.
2. Write a short paragraph about what you do at Tet.